
 

 

 

DEAR PRAYER WARRIORS AND FAITHFUL SUPPORTERS,  [3RD QTR 2024] 
 

We are humbled by God’s great wisdom and undeserved mercy 
granting us 14 years to serve Him in New Zealand. The wheels of 
socialism here not only grinds this country to an economic halt, 
but deceives Kiwi and Maori souls that they have no need for God. 
Praise God, though, souls are being saved and men trained that 
our hard work in grounding biblical fundamentalism remains in 
place. This is the calling that God put us into, we have stayed the 
course and will move on only as God opens and closes doors. We 
applaud your faithfulness, not only in our monthly support but 
with our ministry projects such as our Gospel Tracts. We cannot 
thank you enough for having our back. We came at 100% support 
and today we are still receiving the exact amount of support we 
raised. THANK YOU! 
 

PASTOR STAR: This young pastor has grown leaps and bounds since 
he answered God’s call. He’s progressing through Gulf Coast Bible 
Institute, and applying what he is learning at his church, Milford 
Independent Baptist Church. He drove 4 hours for a visit this past 
month, a great time of fellowship. Pray for him, his family and 
the church we planted in Milford, in North Shore Auckland. 
 

TRACT MINISTRY: Bulk tracts are a great need in New Zealand. Most 
churches can print a small supply, but without your support very 
few could mass distribute the Gospel. I have not kept a record of 
the number of tracts you have supported, but soon it will be over 
10 million. Next year we will be organizing another pallet to ship.  
 

NURSING HOME: It’s a blessing seeing young men share the Gospel. 
This photo is at a nursing home that had kicked us out years ago 
for sharing the Gospel. Now, the new event coordinator is a 
Christian, and excited to have us. Pray this door remains open. 
 

SOULWINNING: The Devil has this country blinded by socialism and 
religion. Charismatics are our biggest adversaries. A young man 
I have asked prayer for salvation, Samuel, told me this past 
month that he was baptized. I told him he was not even saved. 
He gave me a testimony of false religion that deceived him into 
a false gospel message. I told him again that he was not saved 
as I shared the truth, but he is sold out to the lies of the Devil. 
 

HEALTH: Pray for Kim’s parents, in their age, with health issues we 
have been concerned for. Kim is an only child. 
 

UPCOMING EVENT(S):  Teen Camp (Oct)  Men’s Retreat (Nov) 
 

THANK YOU for your faithful support  
 

TRIVIA: A kiwi, Edmund Hillary, was a first 
mountaineer to reach the peak of Everest 
in 1953. He’s on the New Zealand $5 bill. 
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